Trust Fund.

Bob Smyth, Nedlands, W.A.

Lieut Col. Malcolm McGregor                                                          3/12/2003

Team Leader DEP-EM

Defence Corp. Programme

EAST TIMOR

Dear Lieut. Colonel McGregor

2/2 & 2/4 Commando & Peoples of East Timor

Commemorative memorial, FATUNABA, "Pool of Reflection"

Lieutenant Colonel Ron Morley Team leader, DCP-EM, faxed us a report via Mike Gallagher 3 July 2003. Although praiseworthy of the site, its convenient location and general presentation, it evidenced ongoing problems.

A major recurring item is the inability of the pool to hold water. We understand that its hillside base can be unstable. Also that newly installed plumbing is invariably destroyed or stolen. We are advised that there can be some prejudice shown by local villagers. They do not want their children to assist in keeping the area free of rubbish in return for funds; (trust money) paid to their school because the pool "uses their water".

With a diminishing membership, we wish to restore the feature to an acceptable standard.

Assuming that a pool cannot be preserved then a less costly direction could be:-

Fill the pool area with a reasonable quality of soil to a depth of say 70cm on each side of a small rock filled streambed. Accepted that the stream would flow only in the wet, the area could be planted with a selected tree, shrubs, and ground cover. It may be practicable to remove some of the pool base to allow greater root growth.

We have funds available to meet an initial cost of up to $3,000 but for obvious reasons are reluctant to have that figure released to a third party (eg. any East Timor Govt. official!) before a written quote, which specifies the requirements, is received.

Thank you for your thought and recommendation, which would be most welcome. I am authorised by the President and general Committee of the 2/2nd Commando Association of Australia to negotiate the foregoing. This letter is forwarded via Mike Gallagher, Northern Territory Government Representative East Timor, whose services on our behalf have been invaluable.

Kindest regards and festive good wishes.

Robert N. Smyth

Chairman Trust Fund

2/2 Commando Association of Australia.

One of our Timor veterans, Ray Aitken, who is prominent in botany, has suggested a Bottle tree (native to Queensland).

Ray is holding a 3m plant.

                                                     00000

